
 

 

 

 

REPORT OF: HEAD OF DEMOCRATIC SERVICES 
 

TO: BRIERFIELD AND REEDLEY COMMITTEE       
   

DATE: 2ND DECEMBER, 2020 

 

Contact Details: Lynne Rowland 
Tel. No: 661648 
E-mail: lynne.rowland@pendle.gov.uk 

 
 

PROGRESS REPORT ON ACTION ARISING FROM 
BRIERFIELD & REEDLEY COMMITTEE ON 4TH NOVEMBER, 2020 

 

 

1. Planning applications 
 
20/0450/HHO Full: Erection of two storey side extension 
and part two storey, part single storey rear extension and 
formation of parking area to front at 3 Clegg Street, 
Brierfield 
Granted – Referred to Policy and Resources 
Committee 
 
20/0474/FUL Full: Erection of a single storey extension 
and works to form an extended playground at Holy Trinity 
Roman Catholic Primary School, Halifax Road, Brierfield 
(1)   Planning permission be granted 
(2)  Travel Plan referred to at condition 4 above, be 
submitted to this Committee for comment prior to 
being approved 
 
20/0524/PIP Permission in Principle: Erection of up to 6 
No. dwelling houses at land to the north of Rockwood, 
Halifax Road, Nelson (Reedley Ward) 
Deferred for a site visit  
 

 
 
To be considered at the 
Policy and Resources 
Committee meeting on 26th 
November, 2020.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Noted. 
 
 
 
 
For consideration elsewhere 
on the agenda. 

2. Capital Programme 2020/21 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That the Policy and Resources Committee be asked to  
consider approving funding for the future refills of the 23 
red grit bins located in Brierfield and Reedley. 
 

 
 
 
 
To be considered at the 
Policy and Resources 
Committee meeting on 26th 
November, 2020. 

3. Re-opening of Pendle’s Town Centres 
 
RESOLVED 
 
(1) That the use of funding for the purchase of three 

foot operated hand sanitiser stations, with chain; 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jane.watson@pendle.gov.uk


 

padlock; branding; and 20 weeks’ supply of 
sanitiser, at a cost of £1,495 per unit be agreed. 
 

(2) That Members consult with local retailers to 
determine the best location for the hand sanitiser 
stations. 

 
(3) That £350 be allocated for safety publicity. 
 
(4) That the proposal to purchase and install lamppost 
 banners not be agreed. 
 

    
 
 
 
   Noted.  Further update    
   elsewhere on the agenda. 
 
 
 

4. Environmental Crime 
 
RESOLVED 
 
That clarification be sought on whether permission was 
required for the siting of large Charity Clothing Bins and 
whether they could be removed.   
 
 

 
 
 
 
Permission is required from 
the landowner.  A container 
on the public highway would 
need authorisation from 
Lancashire County Council 
or Pendle Council (if it is our 
highway).  The bins could be 
removed from Council 
owned land if they were 
there without permission.  
Bins or waste from bins on 
private land could be dealt 
with via Section 215. 
 

 


